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Dear :  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your application on 

19 May 2022.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon request.  

Your allegations of injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative regulations and 

procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material considered by the 

Board consisted of your application, together with all material submitted in support thereof, 

relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and policies. 

 

The Board carefully reviewed your request for promotion to the grade of Colonel/O6.  The Board 

also considered your full explanation of your assertion that the Secretary of Defense for 

Manpower was not fair in indicating “let a sleeping dog lie.”  Additionally, the Board noted the  

favorable endorsement you provided from your former commander who opined that you were 

treated unfairly by a Civil Service employee who allegedly altered your fitness report scores in a 

way that negatively affected your promotion to Colonel.  The Board further took into 

consideration your years of honorable service and devotion to duty and sacrifice to this Nation 

during a pivotal time in Marine Corps history.  The Board noted your admirable service during 

Vietnam and commends your efforts in support of action against the enemy.   

 

However, with regards to your assertions, the Board noted the letter from Headquarters U.S. 

Marine Corps (OLAC-5P) dispelling your claim that your records were tampered with.  The 

Board concluded there was insufficient evidence of an error or injustice.  Moreover, the Board is 

bound by the limitations of authority set forth in the enclosed Under Secretary of Defense for 

Personnel and Readiness (USD (P&R)) memorandum dated 10 February 2015 in that it does not 

have the authority to appoint military officers to a certain grade when the officer has not been 

appointed to that grade by the President or the Secretary of Defense.  Accordingly, your request 

is denied. 






